

CALIFORNIA MILITARY DEPARTMENT

CALIFORNIA STATE GUARD 9800 GOETHE RD, BOX 1 SACRAMENTO, CALIFORNIA 95827-3561

February 17, 2021

Ronald E. Bogle, National Chair Employer Support of the Guard and Reserve 4800 Mark Center Drive, Suite 05E22 Alexandria, Virginia 22350-1200

Dear Mr. Bogle:

Thank you for the honor of being selected as the 2020 West Region Employer Support of the Guard and Reserve (ESGR) Military Outreach Volunteer of the Year. My family is thrilled, with fellow California ESGR directors and ambassadors also energized by the news, as am I.

This special honor brings great credit to the men and women of the California State Guard, the California ESGR staff, volunteers, and Senior Noncommissioned Officers who make this recognition possible. Being considered for one of the National Volunteers of the year for Military Outreach adds fuel to our collective aim and effort.

I am truly humbled and deeply grateful to California ESGR State Chair James P. Combs, Brigadier General, U.S. Army (Retired), for the nomination as well as his tireless commitment and his shining example of selfless service.

Sincerely,

Donna M. Griggs

Second Lieutenant, CA State Guard

Personnel Officer, ESGR

cc:

California ESGR State Chair Commander, Headquarters Army Component Command Chief of Staff, Headquarters Army Component Command Director of Personnel, Headquarters Army Component Command